From: Darlene Royal <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:03 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

>

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- · Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- $\cdot$   $\,$  Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Darlene Royal Pasadena Resident 91104

From:

lvie Lewis <

Sent: To: Monday, August 16, 2021 4:03 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- · Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- · Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Ivie Lewis Pasadena Resident 91103

From: Elsa DeSantiago <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:04 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

**Subject:** American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Elsa DeSantiago Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Damita Smith <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:08 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

-----

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- · Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- $\cdot$   $\,$  Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Damita Smith Pasadena Resident 91103

From: Jermon Farmer < >

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:10 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements;
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Jermon Farmer Pasadena Resident 91103

From:

Shirlette Elder Butler <

Sent: To: Monday, August 16, 2021 4:12 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

 $< https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view\&sysparm\_article=KB0010263>.$ 

------

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

## Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Shirlette Eder Butler Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Cornelius Lee <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:16 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

-----

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Cornelius Lee Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Claudia Argueta < \_ >

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:18 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

-----

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

## Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Claudia Argueta Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Claudia Arqueta <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:20 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18 emailed for Maria

Lorenzana

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and

\$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

In contrast, City staff's recommendations for our poor and marginalized residents comprise only 7.8% of the remaining \$25 million. They include

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Maria Lorenzana Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Claudia Argueta < m>

Sent: Monday, August 16, 2021 4:21 PM
To: PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18 emailed for AnnaBella

Argueta

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

 $< https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view \& sysparm\_article=KB0010263>.$ 

\_\_\_\_\_

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and

\$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

In contrast, City staff's recommendations for our poor and marginalized residents comprise only 7.8% of the remaining \$25 million. They include

- · Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

AnnaBella Argueta Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Claudia Argueta <( 1>

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:23 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18 emailed for Carmela

Argueta

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

 $< https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view \& sysparm\_article=KB0010263>.$ 

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- · Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- · Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and

\$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

In contrast, City staff's recommendations for our poor and marginalized residents comprise only 7.8% of the remaining \$25 million. They include

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Carmela Argueta Pasadena Resident 91104

From: Vikki Jenkins <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:28 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

**Subject:** American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- · Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- · A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Victoria Jenkins Pasadena Resident 91103

From: Elena Johansen <

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 4:36 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: American Rescue Plan Act Appropriations - Agenda item #18

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. Learn more...

<a href="https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263">https://mydoit.cityofpasadena.net/sp?id=kb\_article\_view&sysparm\_article=KB0010263</a>.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the City Council:

I am asking you to please not accept the staff's recommendations regarding the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA") \$26 million received. Staff's recommendations are grossly unfair, unwise, and completely disregard Congress' intent that these funds be used for programs that lift up our poor and marginalized residents. PLEASE

- Reject staff's recommendations
- Tell City staff to organize a forum where community members and experts can provide valuable input on how these funds should be used to ensure a strong, equitable recovery.

Our City received \$26 million this year through the American Rescue Plan Act ("ARPA"). The Treasury Department's guidance sets forth numerous eligible uses for these funds and specifically states "these resources lay the foundation for a strong, equitable economic recovery, not only by providing immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses, but also by addressing the systemic public health and economic challenges that may have contributed to more severe impacts of the pandemic among low-income communities and people of color."

#### Eligible uses include

- 1. Assistance to households facing negative economic impacts due to COVID-19, including food assistance, rent/mortgage assistance, and job training.
- 2. Uses that address the disproportionate impacts of the pandemic on low-income communities and people of color, who faced higher rates of infection, hospitalization, death, and unemployment, such as
- Programs that facilitate access to health and social services;
- Programs that address housing insecurity and lack of affordable housing;
- Programs that address the impacts of COVID-19 on education and child health; and
- Evidence-based community violence intervention programs to prevent violence and mitigate the increase in violence during the pandemic.

- \$9.8 Million: to the General Fund to backfill revenue losses and to facilitate the continued bailing out of the Rose Bowl Operating Company ("RBOC") (which received \$22.5 million from the General Fund reserves for FY 21 and FY22). Giving this money back to the General Fund does little for social programs. The Housing and Public Health Departments receive very little from the General Fund;
- \$8.539 million: for sidewalk improvements, traffic signals, bridge enhancements and other capital improvements; and
- \$2 million: to remodel Fire Station 38.

- Only \$400,000 for bridge housing (limited to students of Pasadena City College experiencing homelessness or housing insecurity);
- A mere \$150,000 for eviction prevention legal services; and
- · Only \$200,000 for community violence prevention/intervention efforts.

Thank you.

Elena Johansen Pasadena Resident 91103